
To: 

MEMORANDUM 

The Honorable Chairman and Members 
Pima County Board of Supervisors 

Date: August 28, 2019 

From: C.H. Huckelberr~flliVV 
County Adminis~ 

Re: El Tour de Tucson Agreement between Pima County and Perimeter Bicycling 
Association of America, Inc. 

The September 3, 2019 Board of Supervisors Addendum contains a repayment agreement 
between Pima County and Perimeter Bicycling Association of America, Inc. (Perimeter). The 
agreement provides terms for Pima County to procure barricade equipment and services as 
occurred for the 2018 El Tour de Tucson. The agreement requires Perimeter to repay Pima 
County up to $250,000 for the actual cost of the contracted services and an additional 
$30,000 for route design consulting assistance contracted by Perimeter. 

Perimeter has gone through a restructuring of their organization including the hiring of a new 
Executive Director and appointment of new members to their Board of Directors. They have 
also brought in outside expertise of Medalist Sports, Inc., that conducts large bicycling 
events elsewhere in the country and has a demonstrated track record of success. I recently 
met with Charlene Grabowski, Executive Director, to discuss the new vision and direction 
for El Tour de Tucson and I am pleased with the progress that they are making to rebrand 
the organization and to attract sustainable sponsorship and funding for the event. 

As you may have seen, the El Tour de Tucson has successfully attracted new sponsorship 
partners for the 2019 bicycling event. A recent announcement was made that Banner 
Healthcare will be the title sponsor for the 2019 bike race and has committed $175,000 to 
the event. Likewise, the Rio Nuevo Board of Directors at their meeting yesterday committed 
to provide $150,000 in sponsorship to the 2019 El Tour event. 

As Perimeter continues to implementing organizational and operational improvements, 
expect the event will become increasingly successful and sustainable for future years to 
come. The El Tour de Tucson provides an economic benefit to the region by attracting out 
of state cyclists, in addition to local participants, to participate in the activities. The visiting 
participants not only stay in local lodging, dine in restaurants and purchase local goods and 
services, but may also decide to return to the community for future travels or to become 
residents within the Pima County region. 
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Given the benefits to the Pima County region, the County's continued involvement in the El 
Tour even during this transitional period remains an important component. As such, County 
assistance with procuring barricade services, to be repaid by Perimeter is appropriate. I look 
forward to the continued collaboration with Perimeter and the other regional jurisdictions to 
insure that the El Tour de Tucson remains viable long into the future. 

CHH/lab 

Attachment 

c: Carmine DeBonis, Jr., Deputy County Administrator for Public Works 
Ana Olivares, Director, Transportation Department 




















